
 

 

Matthew Pritchard 
Direct Dial: 614.719.2842 
Fax: 614.469.4653 
mpritchard@mcneeslaw.com 

July 28, 2020 
 
 
Ms. Tanowa M. Troupe 
Public Utilities Commission of Ohio 
180 East Broad Street 
Columbus, Ohio 43215 
 

RE:  In the Matter of the Application of Ohio Gas Company for Approval to 
Establish an Infrastructure Development Rider, Case Nos. 20-1262-GA-IDR 
and 20-1263-GA-ATA 

 
Dear Ms. Troupe: 

Ohio Gas Company ("Company") filed an Application to implement an Infrastructure 
Development Rider ("IDR") pursuant to R.C. 4929.16 to 4929.162 and Chapter 4901:1-43, 
O.A.C., in the above-referenced proceedings on July 9, 2020.  The Staff of the Public Utilities 
Commission of Ohio (“Staff” or “Commission” as appropriate) filed a Review and 
Recommendation on July 24, 2020.  The Staff was largely in agreement with the Application but 
had one recommended edit to the proposed language for the new IDR tariff sheet, which is as 
follows: 

The IDR is subject to reconciliation or adjustments, including but not limited to 
increases or refunds. Such reconciliation or adjustment shall be limited to the 12-
month period of expenditures subject to annual review and audit by the 
Commission. The IDR may include Customer refunds if the Commission or 
Supreme Court of Ohio determines, as a result of an audit, that the IDR was 
unlawful or unreasonable or included imprudent amounts. 

 
The Company does not object to Staff’s proposed edit.  Assuming the Commission adopts 

Staff’s proposal, the Company will incorporate the change into the final compliance tariff. 
 

Sincerely, 
 

/s/ Matthew Pritchard 
 

McNEES WALLACE & NURICK LLC 
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